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Bureau of Consumer Protection
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(717)787-9707

December 1,1998

r

Michael P. Maddox
Pet Industry Joint Advisory Council
1220 19th Street, KW.
Suite 400
Washington, D.C 20036

Dear Mr. Maddox:

Thank you for your recent correspondence regarding regulations relative to the Dog
Purchaser Protection Act,

Pursuant to the provisions of the Regulatory Review Act, copies of your comments have
been provided to the Independent Regulatory Review Commission and the Chairman of the
House and Senate Judiciary Committees*

Your comments will be carefully considered as the Office of Attorney General develops
the final form of these regulations.

If you would like to receive information on the final form of these regulations when it
becomes available, please contact the Bureau of Consumer Protection at the address or phone
number above.

r>
Douglas P. Yaufeer
Chief Deputy Attorney General
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Dear Mr. Jewett:

This responds to proposed regulations by the office of the Attorney General governing notice
requirements for sellers of dogs pursuant to 37 PA Code CR 309. PUAC endorses amendments
made to the initial proposed rulemaking in response to comments submitted by PIJAC. However,
PUAC would object to new language relative to the requirement to notify the seller in writing
within two days of a vet's certification, set forth under paragraph number 5 of the notice.

Adoption of the "mail box rule" for delivery of such notice would effectively defeat the very
purpose of the statutory notice requirement. As you know, the statutory requirement does not
mandate vmttfll notice, but only specifies that notice be provided. PUAC submits that oral notice
may easily be delivered by all buyers within the two-day required period and that written notice
could generally be effectively delivered in most cases. Our concern about the new language
within the regulation is that notice deposited in a mailbox may not be received by the seller until
several days after the buysr lias received veterinarian certification of disease or illness in their
pet. Because the intent behind the statutory notice requirement was to assure prompt notice, the
provision would be rendered meaningless under the proposed language.

PUAC would note further that this language was not included in the proposed rule initially. Thus,
the AG has made a substantive change in the regulation, that is inconsistent with the underlying
statutory law, and provided limited opportunity for public input. We would respectfully suggest
that the language within this rule allowing for effective notice upon "depositing the same in the
United States mail" be deleted from the final rule. Instead, the rule should simply retain the
language providing that buyers may use "service which provides the seller the required
information** within two business days.

Thank you for consideration of our comments.

Sincerely,

O <3. A3 Michael P. Msyidox, Esq
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